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Dear Colleagues,
 
I am pleased to issue the “2018 UNDP Annual Report of the Administrator on Disciplinary Measures and Other
Actions Taken in Response to Fraud, Corruption and Other Wrongdoing”. This report is made available to the
general public and provides information on cases of disciplinary measures taken against staff members, former
staff members, and other personnel such as contractors.
 
UNDP is determined to address any allegations of wrongdoing swiftly and effectively. To do so, the organization
has put mechanisms in place to prevent, identify, and respond to any acts of fraud, corruption, or other
wrongdoing committed by UNDP staff members, other personnel, or third parties such as vendors or
implementing partners.
 
As the report illustrates, appropriate action is taken in all cases where an investigation substantiated allegations of
wrongdoing. Such action may include dismissal of staff members, the termination of contracts of other personnel,
and/or referral to national authorities for criminal investigation and prosecution of anyone found to have engaged
in misconduct or a failure to abide by the required standards of conduct in connection with UNDP programmes or
UNDP-funded activities.
 
As international civil servants, all UNDP staff members are expected to adhere to the highest standards of
efficiency, competence and integrity. This report demonstrates that failure to observe these standards will have
consequences. The types and number of cases identified in this report need to be considered in the context of a
workforce of approximately 40,000 people, including those holding UNDP letters of appointment, UN Volunteers,
and other personnel across our diverse programmes reaching more than 170 countries and territories.
 
All UNDP managers and staff need to be vigilant against wrongdoing. By providing details on the cases identified
last year, we aim to support all personnel and other partners to be even better prepared to identify and report any
cases of wrongdoing of which they may become aware in future. I therefore encourage all personnel and other
partners to read this report carefully.
 
In this context, I would like to highlight specifically that UNDP has zero tolerance for sexual exploitation and abuse
(SEA) as well as for sexual harassment. In my statement in March of this year, I underscored my strong
commitment to combatting SEA and sexual harassment and to ensuring that any form of SEA and sexual
harassment is dealt with promptly and effectively. The incidence of such cases is extremely low. However, to
ensure full reporting and accountability, the applicable policies and procedures have been updated, specific
resources have been dedicated in both investigation and legal enforcement, and improvements made to
coordination both internally and at the inter-agency level.
 
Best wishes, 
 
Achim Steiner

























































































